
  

  

 

COLTON TOWN HALL MINUTES 

                                             January 6th, 2025 

   

The Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.  Members in attendance were Mayor 

Jerry Weber, Cory Cucchiara, Ken Darby, Sam Keller, Scott Miller, Dot Sharp, Jenni 

Straughan, Steve Bremer and Rick Heitstuman.   

   

Minutes: Scott Miller motioned to approve the minutes and Dot Sharp seconded the 

motion.  The vote was carried by voice and passed by all.       

   

Treasurer’s Report:   

The treasurer’s report was reviewed.     

     

Warrants:  Warrants, as follows, were approved, with a motion by Ken Darby and a 

second by Scott Miller.  The vote was carried by voice and passed by all.    

   

               

              

   Payroll Checks:  9905096-9905105 for:          $15,168.52   

                 

            Vendor Checks: 9911447-9911456 for:          $59,824.59   

   

                       Grand Total:      $74,993.11  

   

   

   

   

   

  

  

  

  

  

  



  

  

New Business:    

Steve Bremer:   

Generator: 

Steve told the council that during the 7 hour power outage that the generator worked 

well. 

  

Ongoing Business:   

Gun Club:   

Mayor Weber said that he and Ken met with Gun Club Group to talk about the town’s 

sewer project.  The meeting went well and everyone was on board and positive about 

what will need to happen during the construction of the updated sewer plant. There 

was also discussion of a less expensive shot fence company.  Steve said that the 

engineers were working up a new price with the new company.  

 

TIB Grant:  

Jenni told the council that Keller engineering was working on specs for the flashing 

lights.  This will go out to bid in the spring.  

 

FEMA Flood Plain Map: 

Mayor Weber told the council about FEMA’s updated flood plain map.  It shows that a 

lot more residents/farmers now have property in a flood plain.  There are two FEMA 

meetings scheduled in February to discuss these changes.  Some council members will 

attend this meeting.  Mayor Weber will contact local representatives to discuss this 

further.   

  

A motion to close the meeting was made by Scott Miller and seconded by Sam Keller. 

The vote was carried by voice and passed by all. The meeting closed at 8:05 p.m.   

  

  

________________                       _______________________   

Approved By Mayor                                          Attested By Clerk   

   

   


